
 
General Membership Meeting 

Tuesday November 10th, 2020 9:30am  
Zoom - OnLine 

 
President’s Report: Kristen Morris 

• Call to order 9:30am 

Membership Update: Janet Knust/Dana Kanfer 

• Total $30,406 for donations to date, Thank You for supporting the AF 

• If you want to donate, you can still do so through our link on the PHS web 

page 

Business Partners Update: Weatherly Bentley 

• PHS Foundation is so thankful for the support of our business sponsors for 

their support 

o Most of our sponsors are linked to PHS personally, and we thank 

them all personally. 

Treasurers Report: Alison Meyer 

• To date we have funded $10,897 in grants and $2,000 to the principal’s 

discretion fund, also approved approx $10,000 of grants for Nov and 

anticipate another $10,000 for December. A lot of our grants are video 

cameras to support e-learning 



• Available funds $26,246 cash (before grants) 

• We are really thankful that we have been able to grant almost every 

request this year! 

PTSA Update:  Clara Gough 

• In Nov and Dec PTSA is hosting a holiday raffle drive, keep an eye on the 

Panther Press for the link to Sign Up Genius to donate a gift card. 

• General membership meeting next Tuesday on Zoom 

• Wed Nov 18th we have another Zoom coffee talk about Exam Prep 101. 

Faculty Honor Roll: Heather Criser/ Brittany Rustman 

• We are excited to be working on the AF spring fundraiser “Share The Love”. 

We send a mailer which gives you a way to thank a teacher personally. 

Keep an eye out for it in February. 

Facutly Grants: Kristen Morris 

• Approved at the board meeting last week $9,000 for 4 grants 

o Hydroponic garden 

o Mr Dell – New Instrument, and a shelf storage system for the band 

room 

o English – Digital subscription to News ELA 

PHS Update:  Mr Bush 

• There was a false lockout drill today at school – It was an accidental trigger 

of the system. 

• Social media continues to cause upset, we deal with issues as they arise. 



• Student count - 1,890 Brick & Mortar, 600 e-learning. We are working to 

accommodate changes back and forth as needed. 

• Heading to Thanksgiving break, our Covid numbers seem to be steady at 

PHS. Please look at the dashboard if you are looking for numbers. 

Adjournment:   

• 10:00am 

Presentation:  PHS Guidance Department 

• New Profferfish system for tracking service hours to feed into Bright 

Futures system – Look on the guidance web page for information and help 

• Do juniors need to be worried about SAT and ACT tests? Short answer is 

yes. 

• Dual enrollment. What it is, pros and cons, and differences from AP 

courses. 

• Schedule planning is ongoing for next year. Please look at the guidance 

website for lots of information about classes and planning. 

• E-mail today from Addison Davis to all e-learning parents taking a survey 

about plans for the second semester. Plans are underway to help shift from 

e-learning to brick and mortar. 

• AP classes – weight, number recommendations etc. 

• Letters of recommendation from teachers for college applications. 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, December 8th, 9:15am. On Zoom 
 

Attendance:  71 


